
Meeting of the Montgomery Recreation Board

Minutes for November 2, 2020


The meeting, which was held on Zoom, was called to order at 5:35.


Present: Peg Doheny, Marsha Phillips, Nelson Mayhew, Brendan O’Shea, Corbin Erwin, Lisa 
Perry


The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed and accepted.


Equipment:  Snowshoes will now be available at Montgomery Properties.  Residents can 
borrow them for their use.


Insurance:  The town clerk asked for an update for insurance coverage for the Rec Center.  
Estimates were submitted for structures and equipment.


Maintenance & Grounds: Since there is no skating program or Teen Center at the Rec Center, 
we are looking at shutting the building down for the Winter.  Marsha will contact the plumber 
that is used by the town.  We’d like to drain the water to winterize the building and also get an 
estimate for an upgrade to the very old furnace.


Grants:  The Rec Department received a $700 grant from Rise Vermont.  This money will be 
applied to continued trail construction on the land surrounding the Rec Center.  A motion was 
made by Peg, seconded by Marsha, to pass that money on to Grateful Treads to put toward 
the project.  All voted in favor.  Members of Grateful Treads will be invited to the December 
meeting so we can hear about plans for the next phase of the project.  Thanks to Brendan for 
following through with the grant. 


Fall events: A Trunk or Treat was held and was a successful way for kids to celebrate 
Halloween safely.  Thanks to Journey Johnston for organizing this.


 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:05.


Minutes submitted by Lisa Perry


